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The board meetings for the month of September 
were both opened by Superintendent Davis with 
a moment of reflection on the anniversary of 9/11.  
It was 20 years ago that this one day forever 
changed the country, and so many educators 
can vividly recall the impact those events had 
on their students at the time, and their own lives.

The introduction of the meeting was also used to highlight the incredible 
work that has been displayed by employees and students all across the 
district during the first five weeks of the new school year.  So much 
preparation went into making in-person learning possible, and Henry 
County Schools continues to take all precautions while using all resources 
possible to ensure that on-campus learning and instruction remains 
an option for students and their families.  We continue to monitor the 
impact of COVID-19 on our school operations and invite you to visit our 
dashboard to see the improving treends in our community and schools. 

Strategic Plan Moves Forward with Work on 
College, Career, and Life-Readiness Skills

The work of the board and the district on advancing the strategic 
actions outlined in the recently adopted, community-inspired strategic 
plan continue, and Chief Family & Student Support Services Officer Dr. 
April Madden detailed the latest work in her report on college, career, 
and life-readiness skills.

As a part of Strategic Action 4, 
Initiative Statement 1,  which says 
Henry County Schools will advance 
student and employee health, 
wellness, and support structures, 
through the establishment of 
a comprehensive school-wide 
counseling, academic and career 
coaching, and advisement program, 
Henry County Schools is moving forward to support the critical foundation 
of college, career, and life-readiness for students and their families.

Through the voices and desires of the community, coupled with the 
identified gaps and needs outlined by district counselors, Henry County 
Schools’ research led to Naviance, a comprehensive solution for grades 
6-12 that helps to bring everyone involved in student readiness and 
support to help students find the right path for life after high school.
As a part of the report, several key advantages regarding Naviance’s 
role in student support were shared:

Board Members

Holly Cobb (Chair) District 3
   holly.cobb@henry.k12.ga.us

Annette Edwards (Vice -Chair) District 5
   annette.edwards@henry.k12.ga.us

Dr. Pam Nutt District 1
   pam.nutt@henry.k12.ga.us

Makenzie McDaniel District 2
   makenzie.mcdaniel@henry.k12.ga.us

Sophe Pope District 4
   sophe.pope@henry.k12.ga.us

Mary Elizabeth Davis Superintendent
   maryelizabeth.davis@
   henry.k12.ga.us

District Strategic Priorities

Unify
Unify Henry County around 
excellence in public education.

Strengthen
Strengthen our core business of 
student learning.

Ensure
Ensure a high performing 
environment for all students.

Better together.

ENRY
COUNTY SCHOOLS

HIGHLIGHTS

BOARD OF EDUCATIONCS

Vol. 1, No. 10 - October 10, 2018

MONTHLY MEETING

Board Members

Josh Hinton (Chair)
   District 2
   joshua.hinton@henry.k12.ga.us

Holly Cobb (Vice Chair)
   District 3
   holly.cobb@henry.k12.ga.us

Dr. Pam Nutt
   District 1
   pam.nutt@henry.k12.ga.us
 
Dr. Donna McBride
   District 4
   donna.mcbride@henry.k12.ga.us
 
Annette Edwards
   District 5
   annette.edwards@henry.k12.ga.us

Mary Elizabeth Davis
   Superintendent
   maryelizabeth.davis@
   henry.k12.ga.us

Our Mission
   Ensuring Success for EACH      
   Student

Our Vision
   Building a Culture of 
   Personalized Learning

Our Belief
   All Learners will Excel in an 
   Environment Centered on 
   RIGOR, RELEVANCE and 
   RELATIONSHIPS

The month of October is full of recognitions 
for members of our school community.    
We get the chance to celebrate our school 
bus drivers and transportation personnel 
during Bus Driver Appreciation Day and 
School Bus Safety Week during this month.  
The job of a bus driver and transportation 
employee is a foundational part of supporting learning in our schools.  
Without safe transport to and from school, our students would have 
a greater challenge preparing to be at their best to learn in the 
classroom.  

It is also Public Safety Appreciation 
month.  We have amazing support from 
our School Resource Officers and the 
Henry County Sheriff’s Office as well as 
all emergency responders from across 
the county.  They chose a noble line of 
work with an unselfish commitment and 
sacrifice to protect our students, staff, and residents of the county.

And finally, it is National Principals Month.  We are privileged to 
have such outstanding school leaders 
across our district.  Leaders with passions 
for helping students achieve and flourish 
at the highest levels.  Leaders who have 
the responsibility of being the 
instructional catalyst for their staff.    We 
salute our leaders for their work during 
this special month.

Click here to view what it means to be a principal in HCS.

Each year the Henry County Board of Education must provide a 
calendar of meeting dates and times for their regularly scheduled 
public meetings.  This requirement falls under HCBOE Policy BCBA.  
The proposed calendar of meetings follows the current layout of 
meetings for 2018.  Proposed times for the study session and 
business session remain at 4 p.m. and 7 p.m., respectively.  

The days of the meetings are proposed to stay on the second Monday of each month 
with an exception to the month of July.   The proposed Board Meeting calendar is up 
for review and comment,   Click here to view the current policy up for review.
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Strengthening the Core Business of Student Learning: 
An Introduction to a Balanced Instructional Model
One district priority that will continue to receive a more in-depth 
examination and regular updates will be that of strengthening our 
core business of student learning.  It aligns with the first core belief 
of the BOE in that each student can learn at or above grade level 
and will have an equal opportunity to do so.  Previous discussions 
of the district priority focused on what teachers teach and what students 
learn.  There were also discussions regarding pace of learning 
thanks to the development of district pacing guides for teachers, 
students, and leaders to use.  Now the focus shifts to the ‘how’ and the ways our district 
staff must clarify how we teach and how students learn through a personalized learning 
model.

One such approach involves the introduction of a balanced instructional model, while 
a commitment remains to other ‘hows’ like the successful implementation of an early 
literacy model.  A clear expectation had to be set for what instruction would look like 
inside classrooms.  The balanced instructional model provides a common language to 
foster understanding for our students, parents, and teachers around what the student 
experience is designed to include.

The balanced approach comes from providing the many stakeholders with core knowledge 
and skills and the higher levels of analysis, synthesis, application, and problem solving 
necessary to be a part of daily routines in our classrooms.  

This approach helps take students from being memorizers to problem solvers and 
thinkers.  There are many ways of engaging students in deep, personalized instruction 
while supporting their growth and mastery of content in creative ways.

Click here to get a better look at the four core content areas’ balanced instructional 
model basics.

At the forefront of learning is being able to read, and Henry 
County Schools is piloting a program in 14 schools in the district 
aimed at positively impacting this foundational skill for student 
learning for our youngest students.  Through this new model, our 
kindergarten students cycle through instructional models for phonics 
before then being assessed on their current progress.  This enables 
school and district leaders to examine where intervention needs to be incorporated 
to enhance student outcomes.  According to Chief Learning & Performance Officer 
Melissa Morse, this model is a great example of how the district is strengthening student 
outcomes by our approach to literacy in kindergarten.  It also serves as an example of 
how we systematically monitor the progress of students in real-time to ensure decisions 
about what students need are made sooner rather than at a time that is far too late 
to help them improve.  Click here for a video on the district’s new model.

Strengthening the Core Business of Student Learning: 
Early Literacy Model Update

Strategic Plan Moves Forward with Work on College, Career, 
and Life-Readiness Skills (continued)

School Operations Update for Beginning of School Year

With student learning as the center of all operational planning and actions for every school year, 
the pandemic has presented various challenges that have required agility and quick decisions 
in order to support varying needs as they arise.  Whether it has been budget adjustments, 
calendar changes, operational modifications for critical services, virtual instruction expansions, 
or resource acquisitions, the board has supported the identified needs in order to maintain and 
offer on-campus learning for the state’s 8th largest school district.

Chief School Leadership Officer Kirk Shrum reported on the many successful strategies and 
actions that have kept on-campus learning going strong for over 90 percent of the students 
and schools in our district.  Starting first with our district COVID-19 Playbook and Continuum of 

•  Meets state standards – The state’s BRIDGE Law (HB400) required that secondary students 
were made aware of available college and career choices. Naviance provides lessons and 
access that far surpass the requirements of the state.

 • Increases scholarship access – With so many available scholarships post-high school, it is 
hard to keep track of them all.  Naviance provides a single source to access scholarship and 
post-secondary information more easily.

 •  Student and family engagement – Both students and parents have accounts on the platform 
with regular access to helpful materials and resources regarding decisions after graduation.

 •  Streamline of processes, demonstrated results – With the varied processes and approaches to 
planning for life after high school, there can be a multitude of paths taken.  This tool ensures 
you follow the path and processes best for you, and it provides you with in-depth information 
on how well you are meeting your goals and staying on target for success.

This web-based program addresses four key areas and associated questions for students as they 
progress toward college and career readiness:

•  Self-discovery – Who am I?
o  Students find college and career pathways that are right for them. It is great to get into 
    college, but it is even better to find the right fit.  

•  Career exploration – What do I want to be?
o  Students realize their strengths, goals, skills, knowledge, and interests to help them 
    make better academic decisions.

•  Academic planning – How will I get there?
o  Students connect academic achievement with long-term goals.

•  College and career preparation – Will I be successful? 
o   Students research and compare colleges and universities, explore and apply to scholarship 
    opportunities, and track the status of transcripts and letters of recommendation.

Board members were excited to hear about this latest tool to help students achieve success on 
their way to life after Henry County Schools.

“I think this is amazing,” said Dist. 1 Board Member Dr. Pam Nutt.  “It will allow students to explore 
other pathways and careers that they may not have known about.  I appreciate you all looking 
into this to help our students and their families.”

District 4 Board Member Sophe Pope shared her appreciation for this tool that the community 
stands to benefit from in helping students with choices and counselors support and guide 
students to success beyond school.

“I really feel this will enhance the guidance experience our counselors can offer,” stated Pope.
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One district priority that will continue to receive a more in-depth 
examination and regular updates will be that of strengthening our 
core business of student learning.  It aligns with the first core belief 
of the BOE in that each student can learn at or above grade level 
and will have an equal opportunity to do so.  Previous discussions 
of the district priority focused on what teachers teach and what students 
learn.  There were also discussions regarding pace of learning 
thanks to the development of district pacing guides for teachers, 
students, and leaders to use.  Now the focus shifts to the ‘how’ and the ways our district 
staff must clarify how we teach and how students learn through a personalized learning 
model.

One such approach involves the introduction of a balanced instructional model, while 
a commitment remains to other ‘hows’ like the successful implementation of an early 
literacy model.  A clear expectation had to be set for what instruction would look like 
inside classrooms.  The balanced instructional model provides a common language to 
foster understanding for our students, parents, and teachers around what the student 
experience is designed to include.

The balanced approach comes from providing the many stakeholders with core knowledge 
and skills and the higher levels of analysis, synthesis, application, and problem solving 
necessary to be a part of daily routines in our classrooms.  

This approach helps take students from being memorizers to problem solvers and 
thinkers.  There are many ways of engaging students in deep, personalized instruction 
while supporting their growth and mastery of content in creative ways.

Click here to get a better look at the four core content areas’ balanced instructional 
model basics.

At the forefront of learning is being able to read, and Henry 
County Schools is piloting a program in 14 schools in the district 
aimed at positively impacting this foundational skill for student 
learning for our youngest students.  Through this new model, our 
kindergarten students cycle through instructional models for phonics 
before then being assessed on their current progress.  This enables 
school and district leaders to examine where intervention needs to be incorporated 
to enhance student outcomes.  According to Chief Learning & Performance Officer 
Melissa Morse, this model is a great example of how the district is strengthening student 
outcomes by our approach to literacy in kindergarten.  It also serves as an example of 
how we systematically monitor the progress of students in real-time to ensure decisions 
about what students need are made sooner rather than at a time that is far too late 
to help them improve.  Click here for a video on the district’s new model.

Strengthening the Core Business of Student Learning: 
Early Literacy Model Update

Multi-Layered Mitigation Strategies, the guidance was developed to help us adjust as necessary 
to changing conditions in our community.  When certain classes, grades, or schools have needed 
closing due to COVID-19-related constraints, we have been able to meet these short-term needs 
for long-term on-campus learning.

Connectivity to students has remained high through 
dedicated staff members in every school and at the 
district office routinely checking on the mental health 
and wellness of our students and one another as we learn 
and teach through these challenging times together.

The district has remained committed to its assurances 
of proactively monitoring and accelerating reading 
proficiency, addressing essential standards and silks 
gaps in ELA and math, and support students in high school to recover course credits needed 
to graduate.

There are currently right at 43,000 students enrolled in the district with approximately 10 
percent of those students enrolled in the expanded virtual option known as Impact Academy.  
Our athletics and extracurricular participation rates continue to remain strong, with 99 percent 
of all activities being able to be completed without interuption.  And when students are out of 
school due to COVID-19 and/or quarantine requirements, we have a Bridge Program in place to 
keep the learning going.

When it comes to staffing and operations, the board’s 
allocation of budgetary dollars to provide investment 
in teachers and staff, bus drivers, school nutrition 
employees, and substitutes has been vital.  With these 
monetary investments, teachers are able to remain 
healthy in the classroom, more bus drivers are on routes 
which increases on-time delivery, over 700,000 meals 
have been served thanks to an increase in the number 
of school nutrition employees, and when employees are out, our sub rate is increasing thanks 
to a higher daily rate of pay.

These actions are all a part of the temporary emergency management plans enacted by the 
district to support on-campus learning opportunities.  These actions, along with district support 
in schools to fill in critical staffing roles, and the organization adjustment to support critical 
objectives of keeping schools open, kids and staff safe and learning on campus, and ensuring 
a strong response to COVID-19 cases, have ensured that Henry County Schools remains a solid 
example for other districts to look to when examining how keeping schools open in a pandemic 
is possible.

Board members were grateful to hear the steps that have been taken and resulted in positive 
outcomes.

“It’s so amazing the progress you all have been able to make since the beginning of school, and 
I’m so encouraged by that,” said Board Chair Holly Cobb (Dist. 3).  “I want to thank every single 
employee in this district, as it has been all hands on deck to keep the single focus on the learning 
and safety of our students.” 

Accountability Shared in Three-Prong Report
Chief Learning & Performance Officer Melissa Morse detailed in her report before the board a 
three-prong update on accountability measures for the district.  As laid out in the district’s newly 
adopted Strategic Plan, accountability is a central component as it relates to state metrics, but 
also the expectations that accountability exists through continuous improvement as a school 
district, as well as locally developed accountability measures that can go above and beyond 
what is expected through state and national norms.

School Operations Update for Beginning of School Year  (continued)
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of the BOE in that each student can learn at or above grade level 
and will have an equal opportunity to do so.  Previous discussions 
of the district priority focused on what teachers teach and what students 
learn.  There were also discussions regarding pace of learning 
thanks to the development of district pacing guides for teachers, 
students, and leaders to use.  Now the focus shifts to the ‘how’ and the ways our district 
staff must clarify how we teach and how students learn through a personalized learning 
model.

One such approach involves the introduction of a balanced instructional model, while 
a commitment remains to other ‘hows’ like the successful implementation of an early 
literacy model.  A clear expectation had to be set for what instruction would look like 
inside classrooms.  The balanced instructional model provides a common language to 
foster understanding for our students, parents, and teachers around what the student 
experience is designed to include.

The balanced approach comes from providing the many stakeholders with core knowledge 
and skills and the higher levels of analysis, synthesis, application, and problem solving 
necessary to be a part of daily routines in our classrooms.  

This approach helps take students from being memorizers to problem solvers and 
thinkers.  There are many ways of engaging students in deep, personalized instruction 
while supporting their growth and mastery of content in creative ways.

Click here to get a better look at the four core content areas’ balanced instructional 
model basics.

At the forefront of learning is being able to read, and Henry 
County Schools is piloting a program in 14 schools in the district 
aimed at positively impacting this foundational skill for student 
learning for our youngest students.  Through this new model, our 
kindergarten students cycle through instructional models for phonics 
before then being assessed on their current progress.  This enables 
school and district leaders to examine where intervention needs to be incorporated 
to enhance student outcomes.  According to Chief Learning & Performance Officer 
Melissa Morse, this model is a great example of how the district is strengthening student 
outcomes by our approach to literacy in kindergarten.  It also serves as an example of 
how we systematically monitor the progress of students in real-time to ensure decisions 
about what students need are made sooner rather than at a time that is far too late 
to help them improve.  Click here for a video on the district’s new model.

Strengthening the Core Business of Student Learning: 
Early Literacy Model Update

Accountability Shared in Three-Prong Report  (continued)

•  Local Accountability Measures – 
Mrs. Morse started her report by focusing on three assessments covered locally – Measuring 
Academic Progress (MAP) Assessments, Read-180, and Early Literacy Model.  Overall, the 
district did not see the catastrophic declines that were suggested in national conversations.  
Targeted support has been identified and has been or is being implemented for those 
students who need additional support to be successful.

To further support the discussion on the MAP assessments, reports and charts were shared 
providing comparable performance numbers between our students and students across 
the country.  Both reading and math performance compared to national performance levels 
were shared with the board and reflect the growth in student performance locally over the 
past three testing years – 2017-18, 2018-19, and 2020-21.

A feature was also given to Read-180, a tool 
used to help accelerate reading proficiency for 
students who are behind.  Of note was that all 
of our schools and dedicated teachers helped 
students in this program achieve at least a 
year’s growth in their reading proficiency 
levels with some achieving a year and a half 
to two years of growth.

And the last piece of local accountability 
centered on the Early Literacy Model, a focus 
the board took on back in 2018 that now has three years of data to prove its effectiveness 
in ensuring a strong reading foundation for our young learners.  The group of students 
who started with this instruction in Kindergarten now show an 83 percent performance on 
prerequisite skills for their grade level.  Even in the midst of learning interruptions, progress 
continued for these critical learning years for our young learners.

Board Vice-Chair Annette Edwards (Dist. 5) was particularly excited about the work and results 
that some of our local accountability measures are producing, as well as the work advanced on 
the strategic plan.

“The literacy program that we have put in place is phenomenal,” said Edwards.  “It has done a 
wonderful job.  And I’m proud of the work of this board. We have put a lot of work and hours 
into the strategic plan.  I want the parents to know that we are making sure that our scholars 
are getting the best.  We are setting the tone here in Henry County.  Bring your children to this 
county, and they will be successful.”
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and skills and the higher levels of analysis, synthesis, application, and problem solving 
necessary to be a part of daily routines in our classrooms.  

This approach helps take students from being memorizers to problem solvers and 
thinkers.  There are many ways of engaging students in deep, personalized instruction 
while supporting their growth and mastery of content in creative ways.

Click here to get a better look at the four core content areas’ balanced instructional 
model basics.

At the forefront of learning is being able to read, and Henry 
County Schools is piloting a program in 14 schools in the district 
aimed at positively impacting this foundational skill for student 
learning for our youngest students.  Through this new model, our 
kindergarten students cycle through instructional models for phonics 
before then being assessed on their current progress.  This enables 
school and district leaders to examine where intervention needs to be incorporated 
to enhance student outcomes.  According to Chief Learning & Performance Officer 
Melissa Morse, this model is a great example of how the district is strengthening student 
outcomes by our approach to literacy in kindergarten.  It also serves as an example of 
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Strengthening the Core Business of Student Learning: 
Early Literacy Model Update

Accountability Shared in Three-Prong Report  (continued)

•  State Assessments – Georgia Milestones
Mrs. Morse provided updates on the recently received Georgia Milestones assessment 
results.  There were declines in performance levels that also coincided with declines in test 
participation.  These noted declines in both areas were witnessed in districts across the 
state, but due to this reduction in the number of test-takers, extreme caution was urged 
from state education officials for people examining this year’s results.  With that in mind, 
it was not advised to show a comparison between this year’s performance and the most 
recent year of Georgia Milestones previously administered.

•  Strategic Plan Priority Outcomes Goal Setting
Lastly, Mrs. Morse shared an update on the board’s latest efforts to set the five-year goals 
for at least six of the 25 metrics being used to measure the success of the initiatives laid out 
in the strategic plan.  Accordingly, the goals set by the members of the board of education 
were determined based on if they were achievable, ambitious, and acceptable to meet 
the expectations the community set forth in order for Henry County Schools to reach the 
heights desired by thousands of stakeholders.

Each of the goals set is set to be achieved incrementally over the five years of the strategic 
plan.
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before then being assessed on their current progress.  This enables 
school and district leaders to examine where intervention needs to be incorporated 
to enhance student outcomes.  According to Chief Learning & Performance Officer 
Melissa Morse, this model is a great example of how the district is strengthening student 
outcomes by our approach to literacy in kindergarten.  It also serves as an example of 
how we systematically monitor the progress of students in real-time to ensure decisions 
about what students need are made sooner rather than at a time that is far too late 
to help them improve.  Click here for a video on the district’s new model.

Strengthening the Core Business of Student Learning: 
Early Literacy Model Update

Accountability Shared in Three-Prong Report  (continued)

Other Agenda Items

The following business items were also unanimously approved, as a part of the consent agenda 
for the evening meeting:

•	Contract for Career and College Readiness Software Solution, Services and Support – The 
board unanimously approved the purchase of the Naviance program as previewed and reported 
on by Dr. Madden during the Study Session. ARPA funds will be used for this acquisition.  

•	Facility License Extension Agreement for 2022 Graduation at Atlanta Motor Speedway 
– The board unanimously renewing our contract with AMS to host our 2022 graduation 
ceremonies from May 17 – May 29th. The contract includes the use of the facility, parking, 
traffic direction, medical services, and radios for communication.   

•	HCBOE Policy IFB - Henry’s Plan for Digital Learning – The board unanimously approved 
the adoption of HCBOE Policy IFB – Henry’s Plan for Digital Learning after it was placed 
out for public review and comment since the August Board Meeting.

•	GDOT Right of Way Acquisition (EXCEL Academy) – The board unanimously approved and 
agreement with the Georgia Dept. of Transportation which will require the school system to 
relocate chain link fencing in an area near GA Hwy 20 and McGarity Road and Lawrenceville 
Street.  This right-of-way acquisition will not impact operations concerning EXCEL Academy..

•	Board 2022 Meeting Dates and Times – The board placed the proposed meeting dates and 
times for 2022 out for public review and comment.

Board members were excited to see the goals decided upon for the first set of measurable metrics 
and the progress toward helping our students achieve at the highest levels.

“Know that we are going to partner with you, listen to your voices, listen to your feedback, and we 
are going to do everything possible to give you every single resource that you need to position 
our scholars to be the leaders of tomorrow,” said District 2 Board Member Makenzie McDaniel.



Our Belief

Each year the Henry County Board of Education must provide a 
calendar of meeting dates and times for their regularly scheduled 
public meetings.  This requirement falls under HCBOE Policy BCBA.  
The proposed calendar of meetings follows the current layout of 
meetings for 2018.  Proposed times for the study session and 
business session remain at 4 p.m. and 7 p.m., respectively.  B
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Policy Review Plan (continued)

The days of the meetings are proposed to stay on the second Monday of each month 
with an exception to the month of July.   The proposed Board Meeting calendar is up 
for review and comment,   Click here to view the current policy up for review.

Strengthening the Core Business of Student Learning: 
An Introduction to a Balanced Instructional Model
One district priority that will continue to receive a more in-depth 
examination and regular updates will be that of strengthening our 
core business of student learning.  It aligns with the first core belief 
of the BOE in that each student can learn at or above grade level 
and will have an equal opportunity to do so.  Previous discussions 
of the district priority focused on what teachers teach and what students 
learn.  There were also discussions regarding pace of learning 
thanks to the development of district pacing guides for teachers, 
students, and leaders to use.  Now the focus shifts to the ‘how’ and the ways our district 
staff must clarify how we teach and how students learn through a personalized learning 
model.

One such approach involves the introduction of a balanced instructional model, while 
a commitment remains to other ‘hows’ like the successful implementation of an early 
literacy model.  A clear expectation had to be set for what instruction would look like 
inside classrooms.  The balanced instructional model provides a common language to 
foster understanding for our students, parents, and teachers around what the student 
experience is designed to include.

The balanced approach comes from providing the many stakeholders with core knowledge 
and skills and the higher levels of analysis, synthesis, application, and problem solving 
necessary to be a part of daily routines in our classrooms.  

This approach helps take students from being memorizers to problem solvers and 
thinkers.  There are many ways of engaging students in deep, personalized instruction 
while supporting their growth and mastery of content in creative ways.

Click here to get a better look at the four core content areas’ balanced instructional 
model basics.

At the forefront of learning is being able to read, and Henry 
County Schools is piloting a program in 14 schools in the district 
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before then being assessed on their current progress.  This enables 
school and district leaders to examine where intervention needs to be incorporated 
to enhance student outcomes.  According to Chief Learning & Performance Officer 
Melissa Morse, this model is a great example of how the district is strengthening student 
outcomes by our approach to literacy in kindergarten.  It also serves as an example of 
how we systematically monitor the progress of students in real-time to ensure decisions 
about what students need are made sooner rather than at a time that is far too late 
to help them improve.  Click here for a video on the district’s new model.

Strengthening the Core Business of Student Learning: 
Early Literacy Model Update

Leadership on the Move

Name                         New Position/Location               Former Position/Location

Dr. Joycelyn Jackson    Senior Director                 	                Principal
			      School Leadership 	                                              Woodland Middle School            

   Sheryl Matthews          Coordinator         	                                 Parent Engagement Spec.         	               
			      Family Services	                            Title I

     Shirley Tarver           Assistant Principal		             Professional School Counselor 	
	                	    Hampton High School 	                 Hampton High School

         Michelle               Principal		                                 Assistant Principal   	                          	
    Banks Wilkerson      Woodland Middle School	                Woodland Middle School

Awards and Recognition

Congratulations to all of the 
September 2021 Awards & 
Recognitions winners! We are 
proud of your accomplishments 
and support of Henry County 
Schools.

To view and download copies 
of the photos taken during the 
Awards & Recognitions section 
of the September 2021 HCS 
Board of Education Meeting, 
click here or on the screenshot 
to the right.

You can also view and download 
photos from all the other listed 
HCS Photo albums.

https://photos.google.com/share/AF1QipNmXSED83Va_1i_0YfwrzxCE8Zo8e4L6PJwLm9dUqfeKXkbhEbJvhhzlWJwSYqHCw?key=OFhBbFNzRk80MlVObVFSNjh2RzFQbEMyUlZIellB
https://photos.google.com/share/AF1QipNmXSED83Va_1i_0YfwrzxCE8Zo8e4L6PJwLm9dUqfeKXkbhEbJvhhzlWJwSYqHCw?key=OFhBbFNzRk80MlVObVFSNjh2RzFQbEMyUlZIellB
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The days of the meetings are proposed to stay on the second Monday of each month 
with an exception to the month of July.   The proposed Board Meeting calendar is up 
for review and comment,   Click here to view the current policy up for review.

Strengthening the Core Business of Student Learning: 
An Introduction to a Balanced Instructional Model
One district priority that will continue to receive a more in-depth 
examination and regular updates will be that of strengthening our 
core business of student learning.  It aligns with the first core belief 
of the BOE in that each student can learn at or above grade level 
and will have an equal opportunity to do so.  Previous discussions 
of the district priority focused on what teachers teach and what students 
learn.  There were also discussions regarding pace of learning 
thanks to the development of district pacing guides for teachers, 
students, and leaders to use.  Now the focus shifts to the ‘how’ and the ways our district 
staff must clarify how we teach and how students learn through a personalized learning 
model.

One such approach involves the introduction of a balanced instructional model, while 
a commitment remains to other ‘hows’ like the successful implementation of an early 
literacy model.  A clear expectation had to be set for what instruction would look like 
inside classrooms.  The balanced instructional model provides a common language to 
foster understanding for our students, parents, and teachers around what the student 
experience is designed to include.

The balanced approach comes from providing the many stakeholders with core knowledge 
and skills and the higher levels of analysis, synthesis, application, and problem solving 
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At the forefront of learning is being able to read, and Henry 
County Schools is piloting a program in 14 schools in the district 
aimed at positively impacting this foundational skill for student 
learning for our youngest students.  Through this new model, our 
kindergarten students cycle through instructional models for phonics 
before then being assessed on their current progress.  This enables 
school and district leaders to examine where intervention needs to be incorporated 
to enhance student outcomes.  According to Chief Learning & Performance Officer 
Melissa Morse, this model is a great example of how the district is strengthening student 
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how we systematically monitor the progress of students in real-time to ensure decisions 
about what students need are made sooner rather than at a time that is far too late 
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Strengthening the Core Business of Student Learning: 
Early Literacy Model Update

•    Dr. Nutt started her remarks by sharing that Bethlehem Elementary has been had a productive 
month with their focus on PBIS and Kindness Month.

•   She also shared that Unity Grove Elementary was successful in meeting their Fun Run goals 
and had a successful grandparents day. They also had a successful tailgate night with the 
Locust Grove cluster. 

•   Oakland Elementary was also highlighted for a good turnout for their grandparents day.
•    The Locust Grove HS Lady Wildcat softball team was featured for being in the state tournament, 

as were the Hampton HS Lady Hornets.
•    Dr. Nutt concluded her comments by recognizing Tony Pickett who will be retiring this school year.

•   Ms. Cobb recognized the principals of the district as a part of this being Principal Appreciation Month. 
•   She noted that Timber Ridge Elementary had a fantastic talent show and congratulated the teachers 

and students while also sharing her thanks for the community that supported the school.
•   She congratulated the UGHS girls varsity softball team for being in the state tournament.
•  She concluded her remarks by congratulating Ola HS for making it to the VEX Robotics 

State Championships.

•  Dr. McBride noted her request to bring cultural diversity to the study session discussion. 
She said Dr. Davis will bring it up next month.

•  She congratulated Hickory Flat Elementary for selling 79 yearbooks and receiving 79 
    trees that will be planted in their honor. 
•  She highlighted Pate's Creek Elementary for their Griffin RESA Literacy Day winners.
•  Lastly, she congratulated Flippen Elem., Eagle's Landing MS and Eagle's Landing HS for 

their collaborative curriculum night.

•  Ms. Edwards noted her time at the Stockbridge HS mock interview and its success.
•   She also attended the Stockbridge HS/Union Grove HS football game, and congratulated 

the Tigers on being undefeated.

•   Supt. Davis recognized principals for their role in our schools and communities. She noted 
her thanks for the supervisors/asst. superintendents for their work in guiding principals.

•  There was also attention brought to the work of our district administrators during the 
"Shadow a Student Day". She stated it was important that we lead through student-centered 
focus.

•  She shared that it is School Bus Safety/Appreciation Week next week and thanked our 
school transportation department for their work.

•  Public Safety Month is this October as well, and Supt. Davis recognized our SROs and 
Captain Duke for his work and recent promotion.

•  She also highlighted our Teachers of the Year for their impact in the classroom.  She 
    shared that it was great to be able to recognize them during the meeting.
•  She concluded by sharing that the district’s thoughts are with the Hickory Flat Elem. 

community in the passing of a student, and the district’s thoughts are also with the Pike 
County School System and Community in the recent loss of a football player.

BOARD MEMBER REMARKS

•   Mr. Hinton started by congratulating Dutchtown MS for their 2nd Alzheimer’s Walk.
•    Luella HS's marching band was recognized for their recent accomplishment at the Valhalla 

marching competition.
•  Hampton HS was recognized for their girls softball team's accomplishments this year, 

which included making it to the playoffs and winning their region.
•  He also recognized Rachel Rose, Mt. Carmel's teacher of the year, for being a district 

teacher of the year semifinalist.
•   Mr. Hinton closed his remarks by thanking principals for their work as a part and commending 

Capt. Josh Duke for his recent promotion to captain from lieutenant.
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Dr. Nutt started by thanking the bus drivers for the job they perform each day.  She also 
featured the outcome and sportsmanship of the McDonough vs. Luella high school football 
game.  She thanked ALPLA, Inc. for providing $10,000 STEM grants to McDonough, Locust 
Grove & Stockbridge High Schools, the Academy for Advanced Studies, and Henry County 
Schools for STEM program purposes.  Praise was also given by Dr. Nutt toward members of 
the Unity Grove Elementary faculty and staff for their support of custodians at the school.  

Mr. McDaniel congratulated Craig Coleman, Head Football Coach at Luella High School for 
being named the Atlanta Falcons Coach of the Week.  He thanked all employees for their 
hard work during this season of instruction and learning.  Congratulations was shared with 
Dutchtown High School for their win over Ola High School and Luella High School for their 
win over McDonough High School.  Luella High School student-athlete J’Marius Johnson 
was recognized for leading the region in football receiving yards.  Dutchtown High School 
senior student Leila Braggs was recognized for being named the National Leadership 
Representative during the Beta National Conference held this summer in Orlando, Florida.  
Dutchtown High School students Simone Walker and Palash Patel were featured for being 
named to the Youth Leadership Henry Class of 2022.

Mrs. Cobb congratulated Ania Hill, Ola High School cheerleader and gymnast, for being 
named to the Georgia High School Association’s Student Advisory Council and serving 
as the female representative for 5A schools.  There was also appreciation shared for all 
employees in Henry County Schools and they work they are performing during this school 
year.  She closed out her remarks by wishing everyone a safe, restful, and peaceful Fall 
Break next week.

Mrs. Pope congratulated the Union Grove High School football team for being named the Fox5 
Team of the week.  Hickory Flat Elementary was congratulated for being awarded a grant from 
Heritage Bank in the amount of $1,500 to support academic innovation initiatives.  She shared 
her condolences with the families of the employees and community members who recently 
passed away.  And remembrance was shared for the anniversary of 9/11.  A huge thank you was 
shared with teachers and staff, as well as district leaders for the work performed to support 
students day in and day out.  She wished everyone a great Fall Break.

Mrs. Edwards congratulated Woodland Middle School counselor Erin Bundrige for being 
named the Henry County Schools Counselor of the Year.  She also congratulated Stockbridge 
High School Principal Eric Watson for being named one of Piedmont Henry Hospital’s Real 
Men Wear Pink representatives for this year. 

Supt. Davis first recognized the employees in Henry County Schools with sincere appreciation 
for their incredible dedication to their craft, skills, talent, and community.  She wished 
everyone a safe and enjoyable Fall Break.
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